TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD IN COALSNAUGHTON HALL, COALSNAUGHTON ON 10TH MARCH 2015 AT 7.00 PM.
PRESENT :-
Ian Gordon, Elma Mitchell, Melanie White, Ewart McAuslane, Ian Millar and Robert McAulay.
IN ATTENDANCE: -
Bobby McGill, Archie Drummond, Donald Balsillie, PC McPherson & 2 members of the public (MOP).

APOLOGIES :-
Graeme Clark and Chris McCallion.
CHAIRPERSON’S REMARKS 

Ewart apologised for not being at the February meeting and welcomed all to the meeting. He had written to the Church Orchard project giving them the support of TCDCC but could not give any financial support to the project. There was going to be a concert with the Phoenix Choir in Devonvale Hall as a fundraiser for the project. The Tillicoultry Glen project should be completed during the summer.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING 
Robert McAulay proposed acceptance of the Minutes of 10th February 2015 and Melanie White seconded the proposal. There being no dissent the Minutes were accepted as a correct record.

POLICE REPORT/PACT
The Police Report is attached to this Minute.
There is still a Police presence in Coalsnaughton and Tillicoultry, particularly at the weekends.

The Police have information in all areas but they have been performing better with fewer resources.
The comment was made that the Police were not doing a bad job considering their restrain
TREASURER’S REPORT
The general fund of TCDCC stands at £3,748.89 

The Over 70’s fund of TCDCC stands at £1,860.28
The Tillicoultry Gala Fund stands at £5,072.59 
The Community Plan Fund stands at £3,360.00

The Tillicoultry Christmas Lights fund stands at £2192.57.but there are some outgoings for setting up the lights and getting them down. There is an amount of £1600 to buy some more lights but the fund will not last too long.
SECRETARY’S REPORT

Elma had hoped that she would attend the meeting of the NHS on 18th February 2015 but, unfortunately, Elma could not attend.
The toilet facilities for the Gala have been ordered.
A letter had been received from Scottish Water inviting the Secretary to a meeting on 11th March at 5.30 pm in the Best Western Park Hotel, Camelon Road, Falkirk. Ian Gordon had attended one of these meetings and, other than meeting some old friends, the Chair of Scottish Water only tried to say how good they were.

A letter had been received from the Licensing Administrator asking for comments on the extended licensing hours which had been used over the festive period. It was agreed that a letter would be sent which would state that there had been no problems and the hours should be continued for this year.
The stage 2 timings for the Community Empowerment (Scotland) Bill had been sent to all Community Councillors.
Alva Fun Day on 23rd May 2015 has asked for the use of the marquee for their event. It was agreed that the marquee must be dry before it was returned to TCDCC because there was nowhere available to TCDCC to dry a wet marquee. Martin Downes has been asked to do the deal.
Tony Black, an author, will be available at the Ben Cleuch Centre on 22nd April at 7.00 pm. Tickets will cost £2.  To book a place telephone either 01259 452262/ 452202.
The Forth Estuary Forum News Bulletin has been sent round all TCDCC members.

PLANNING REPORT
There had been no reports on Planning Applications etc. which TCDCC had received for many years. Archie said that he received them regularly. Ewart undertook to try and sort out this problem.
A Planning Application had been lodged with Clackmannanshire Council for the development of the old school site. Archie supplied copies of house types and a general layout
SOCIAL COMMITTEE
No report.
COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
It was stated that the Tillicoultry Glen problem will have its rock problems sorted as soon as possible. The project should be complete by August.
Donald Balsillie said that the budget was difficult but no CAPs would be closed albeit the hours would have to be cut. There would be a 3 weekly collection for the green bins. There would be more apprentices taken on and there was no compulsory redundancy policy being employed.

Bobby McGill said that Alan Jones had made a report on the Leisure Bowl which said that the Leisure Bowl would survive for some time yet. 
He said that the budget discussion was difficult but an agreement had been made. There followed some discussion regarding the budget.
Archie said that the number of staff would be reduced by not filling posts which became vacant or natural wastage. He also said that the Local Authorities in Scotland were in better case than England and Wales. There followed a discussion on the financing of Local Authorities.
There seems to be a serious problem with Social Services not coping with their workload.
There was some discussion on the subject of School Transport. 

A question was asked about a proposed orchard in the area which housed the nursery. There is some problem about this but it will probably take some time to sort it out.

ANY OTHER REPORT
None.

AOCB
It was pointed out that gulley emptying was becoming a problem.
There was mortar falling out of the stone wall at the Parish Church.

It was reported that the time for killing of weeds and other vegetation would take a year before planting of flowers or hedges. The planting of the wild flowers etc. along the cycle track had been delegated to Billy Shepherd.
Some of the street light trenches have not been properly reinstated.

The next meeting of the Community Council will be held in the Ben Cleuch Centre, Tillicoultry at 7.00 pm on 14th April 2015.
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